At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 5th day of May, 2008

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The results of the roll call appear above.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 



Theresa Young of Leptondale led the pledge to the flag.
3.      ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

     
 New # 11
 Purchase of Defibrillation Pads
4.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  202b Hearing, Chadwick Lake Reservoir Protection Land Acquisition

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the legal publications and posting were done for  the Public Hearing on the 202b, Chadwick Lake Reservoir Protection Land Acquisition. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said public notice of this hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since April 22, 2008, it was advertised in the legal ads section of the Sentinel on April 22, 2008 and the legal ads section of the Mid Hudson Times on April 23, 2008. This complies with all of the legal requirements under New York State Law. 

MOTION was made at 7:07 by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing for the Chadwick Lake Reservoir Protection Land Acqusition. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said 202 b is a section of the New York State Town Law that provides for procedures for the increase in and improvement of facilities in the Town’s improvement districts. In this case the Town is looking at the potential acquisition of ten acres for and on behalf of the Town’s Water District. The reason the Town is looking at the acquisition of this particular parcel is because its western part borders on the Plattekill Creek which is the primary tributary to the Chadwick Lake Reservoir. The western part of this parcel has been identified, in previous studies prepared for the reservoir protection, as within the primary protection area for the reservoir. The opportunity arose to acquire this parcel which is located north of Mill Street and is accessed by an easement. The purchase price is $150,000.00 for ten plus acres. The Town has entered into an option agreement which has the ability to exercise and proceed with the purchase of the property. The primary purpose of the project and the acquisition is for the protection of the reservoir. This property is not proposed for any development and will be maintained for open space. 

Supervisor Booth opened this meeting up to public comment. 

Theresa Young, Leptondale, asked if this was the Graziano Property?

Mr. Taylor said it was. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION to close this Public Hearing was made at 7:12 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
RESOLUTION of Designation and Determination of SEQRA for Chadwick Lake Reservoir Protection Land Acquisition 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR lead agency determination for environmental review of proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir watershed protection. Real property acquisition: section 2 - block 1 - lot 28 in the Town of Newburgh, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
RESOLUTION: Public Interest Resolution Authorizing Acquisition of Chadwick Lake Reservoir Protection Land
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Interest Order in the matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York by the Acquisition of Lands. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
Supervisor Booth asked Mark Taylor if this was the last action.
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Mark Taylor said a title search will be preformed as the Town proceeds with this acquisition. If everything is clear then no further action will be required. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
ENGINEERING: 

A.
Release of Performance Security, Brighton Green

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said there were a number of performance securities posted by Brighton Green. This security was to widen the shoulder on Meadow Hill Road from their emergency driveway down to Elant Nursing Home. The developer had originally installed the additional shoulder width and subsequently the Town of Newburgh Highway Department repaved Meadow Hill Road incorporating the additional shoulder width into their work. The wider shoulder provides the pedestrian/bicycle lane for the portion of Meadow Hill Road that is “shared road”. Mr. Osborne said Meadow Hill Road is complete and the widening has taken place. He is recommending the release of the performance security in the amount of $8,600.00.
Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne if there was any work that Brighton Green has not done to date under this performance bond or any other performance bond they have with the Town.

Mr. Osborne said there is still a lot of work under outstanding performance bonds, including improvements to interior roads, they have not asked for a sign off on the off site drainage, and there is an off site water main installation that is still bonded. All of these projects have performance securities. 

Councilman Woolsey has reservations on releasing the performance security.

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor where the Town stands if the performance security is not released.

Mr. Taylor said assuming the performance security is limited to this particular purpose, the Town will not have the ability to use this performance security for anything else. By holding the security the Town is forcing the developer to continue to tie up whatever security they have posted. They will incur additional charges that the issuing bank or insurance company charges for the outstanding performance security. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked if this project was approved before the Town required the fencing of detention ponds.

Mark Taylor said this project was definitely prior to the Board adopting the policy requiring detention ponds to be fenced. The detention pond for this project will remain in the hands of the homeowners’ association.

It was the overall decision of the Board to hold this item over until Mr. Osborne is able to talk to the developer and discuss the fencing of the detention ponds.
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B.         Award of Sewer Contract, Colden Park Sanitary Sewer                              
             Rehabilitation

Mr. Osborne said the Town has received three bids for the Colden Park sanitary sewer rehabilitation, joint testing and sealing, and manhole sealing. The low bid was submitted by Fred A. Cook, Jr., Inc. in the amount of $9,250.00. Mr. Osborne is recommending per the Stearns & Wheler, LLC investigation that the contract be awarded to them.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the bid for the Colden Park Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation, Joint Testing and Sealing, and Manhole Sealing to Fred A. Cook, Jr., Inc. located in Montrose, New York. The bid amount submitted was in the amount of $9,250.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne how many more steps are left to this project. 

Mr. Osborne said this bid is for the liner repair and after this the lateral repairs will be done.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
PARKS AND RECREATION:  
A.
Posting of Position, Recreation Aide
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 28, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to post the position of a full time Recreation Aide position. This is a union level 4 position, with a starting hourly rate of $12.27. This position will be posted for seven days. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Supervisor Booth how many Recreation Aides does the Recreation Department have at present.
Supervisor Booth said currently only one. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
Change in Title
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 1, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to change Jason Szeli’s current status as part time laborer to seasonal Recreation Supervisor (Camp Director) at a hourly rate of $11.35 for the duration of Camp Chadwick. Once the Camp Chadwick season has ended, Mr. Szeli will return to his part time laborer status at an hourly rate of $8.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said he has talked to Councilwoman Greene and Robert Petrillo and they told him that Jason Szeli is a certified teacher. Mr. Petrillo is also happy with Mr. Szeli’s performance up to this date. 
Councilwoman Greene said he also has courses in special education and recreation. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.
Hiring of Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 1, 2008 from Robert Petrillo, to hire Seasonal Employees as presented on the attached list of names and salaries for the seasonal camp and playground employees. (see attached)    The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said he is abstaining from voting because his daughter is on the list. 

Councilwoman Greene said she is also abstaining from voting because her grandniece is on the list. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Supervisor Booth – abstain.

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Cost Estimate, Marketplace 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 25, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect, for the Landscape Cost Estimate for Marketplace, Town Project Number 2004-54. The cost estimate is in the amount of $793,721.90 with a landscape inspection fee of $8,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PURCHASE OF DEFIBRILLATION PADS
(add on)


Supervisor Booth said Tom Dubetsky, Safety Officer for the Town, had a request to purchase adult and youth defibrillation pads. This was discussed at the April 30, 2008 Audit Meeting. Councilman Piaquadio had questions and wanted to talk to Mr. Dubetsky about the youth defibrillation pads. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he did talk to Mr. Dubetsky and they did decide to go with the youth defibrillation pads. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request, submitted by Thomas Dubetsky, to purchase a 6 pack of adult defibrillation pads and a three piece pack of pediatric defibrillation pads. The list price is $407.00 less all applicable discounts of $142.45 for a grand total of $264.55. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.       ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced his office will be open on Saturday, May 17th from 9a.m. until noon. Tony Marino, County Legislator, will also be there to answer questions and listen to comments. 
Councilman Woolsey said he has two announcements. The first is that May 26th is Memorial Day. At 10:00 a.m. there will be Memorial Service at Town Hall. Then at 1 p.m. the parade will start at the Legion Hall, go down Route 52, over to Powder Mill Road, and end at the Park. He said anyone who is interested in parading can contact him or Mr. Petrillo at the Recreation Department. 
Councilman Woolsey asked Mark Taylor to please look into the clothing bins that are being distributed throughout the Town. He thinks there should be rules and regulations placed on these bins, and permits needed  in order to place one. 
Councilwoman Greene wished all the Mothers a very Happy Mother’s Day.

Councilman Piaquadio said last night there was a meeting at Town Hall concerning the Town’s crackdown on people who sell alcohol to minors. He said any individuals found guilty of this crime will be arrested. Everyone who has a liquor license was invited to attend this meeting. The State Liquor Authority insists that Towns educate the licensed dealers before these operations take place. The Town will have two more seminars concerning this matter and they will be posted on the Town’s web site under Police and then you go to the State Liquor Authority link.


Councilman Benedict said the Town took a step at the last work session to purchase its first hybrid vehicle for the Water Purification Department. He said at the Town Board Meeting on April 21st County Legislator Marino was in the audience and shared his insight about conserving energy. Councilman Benedict was happy to announce the Town was able to use his information and move it forward with its efforts to conserve energy.
Councilwoman Greene said the Town of Newburgh will do the major portion of the hydrant flushing May 12th through May 16th. The remainder of the area flushing will be conducted May 19th through May 23rd. 
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13.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone from the audience had questions or comments to please step up to the microphone. 

Laura Granger, Meadow Winds, said she had heard the roads in Meadow Winds were going to be paved soon, and asked if that was correct.

Mr. Osborne said he did meet with the project superintendent of Meadow Winds and the paving company they have contracted. It is his hope this will result in a forward process in paving the roads in Meadow Winds. 
Ms. Granger asked if someone from the Town will be there when the paving is being done.

Mr. Osborne said the Town has insisted that they have to inspect every repair made to the road prior to them being paved. The Town will be doing spot checks. 

Ms. Granger asked if there is an ordinance in the Town regarding dead or fallen trees on private property.  
Supervisor Booth said that this matter might fall under the New York State Building Code. There is not a Town Ordinance, but there is a Housing Maintenance Code, that covers debris and trash. 
Ms. Granger asked if the Town would be able to help in having the Teischers, developers of Meadow Winds, clean up the common areas in Meadow Winds. 

Mark Taylor said the Town could talk to the Teischers, but we can’t do anything legally. 

Ms. Granger asked if when the roads are turned over to the Town if there any guarantees on the work they do. 

Mr. Osborne said once the roads are dedicated to the Town the maintenance security fee is kept by the Town for two years.

Ms. Granger said she has noticed a big police presence in her area and she wanted to thank the Town Board and the Police Department.

Linda Parks, Colden Hill, asked Mr. Osborne if all roads are inspected prior to the paving. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town only makes inspection in new developments or new roads.

Mrs. Parks asked if she could be notified when the work on her road begins. 

Elizabeth Riach, Fern Avenue, said her road is in desperate need of repair. Some pot holes were filled in on the other side of the street from her house. More repairs are needed. 

Supervisor Booth said he would see if Fern Avenue was on the schedule of roads to be repaired.   
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Supervisor Booth asked the Board Members and the public if they had any other questions or comments. 

There were none.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.
14.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:48 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
.

        _____________________________     by     _____________________________

    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                     Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

